Marmot Union Cataloging Committee Wednesday, Nov 17, 2021 Minutes

X	Jamie Walker [Chair]	CMU		Jill McKinney	Gunnison Co
X	Mary Walsh	Adams State	X	Aj Brokaw	Lake Co
	Carol Statersmoen	Aims CC	X	Betsey Dick, Lisa Solko	Mesa Co
	Steven Weiler	Basalt	X	Mary Paladino	Montrose
X	Richard Allen, Juliana Van Pelt, Carol Harvey, Cindy Young, Mary Miller	Bemis	Х	Shelly Fratzke	SD#51
x	Nina Darlington	Bud Werner	X	Wendi Weinstein, Lydia Wacasey	Pine River
x	Karen Johnson	Buena Vista	X	Carol McArdell, Nathalie Crick	Pitkin
x	Oliver Schulz	CCU		Debbie Barnes, Catherine Shepherd	Rampart
	Becky Kramer, Chris Cook	CMC Glenwood		Becky Nelson, Kristin Trombo	Salida
	Liz Miller	CMC Leadville	Х	Rebecca Kane	Summit Co
	Jonathan Beam	CMC Steamboat	х	Jo Norris	Vail
x	Leah Morris	Delta County	X	Nicole Becwar	WCU
x	Diane Levin, Jolanda Durbin	Eagle Valley	X	Amy Sieving, Alison Farnham	Wilkinson
x	Selene Gardner	Englewood	X	Tammy Poquette	Marmot
	Tyler Dunn	FLC	Х	Lloyd Chittenden	Marmot
	Jenn Cook	Garfield Co		Ashley Sneesby	Marmot
	Tallie Gray, Kim Bunning	Grand Co		Brandon Cole	Marmot

Announcements

- Lloyd is working on joining the Mountain West Authority funnel. Lloyd may need an OCLC login to do this. We need to get this login approved to be a member of a funnel. Lloyd will look into what this requires.
- Jamie is having trouble with headings reports. There are a ton of 074 duplicates that are just clutter. He would like to be able to clear it out and start over.
 - We have discussion of what headings reports can do and what people are doing with it.
 - Carol and Jamie are using it to find duplicates.
 - Nina suggests that since most people are using Tableau for finding duplicates, Carol and Jamie could clear their entries as they like and it won't bother anyone using Tableau for duplicates.
 - Nobody objects to this change.
- Jenn Cook is the new Cataloging Contact at Garfield
- Another snag in my EDS export project
 - This requires automation of a function in MarcEdit that can't currently be automated.
 - Terry Reese is looking into whether he can change this in a future version.
 - For now this project is waiting on Terry.

FOLIO Updates

- WOLFCon in Hamburg Germany, 8/31 9/2, 2022
- They are working on a new method for prioritizing work because there are too many implementers for the old method. There is a prioritization working group to develop a new process.

- MTSU demonstrated their method for deleting records. It is actually simple to delete records. The problem is there are so many dependencies. MTSU will suppress records and tag them. Then someone checks them for dependencies before they are deleted.
- There is a new Batch Updates SIG
- INN-Reach is talking about reports: in-transit too long, requested too long, etc.

Discussion Topics

- Nina will discuss how she has implemented the data clean up processes that Andy discussed at MUG
 - Nina worked with Andy Helck to develop a process using SQL to pull data from Sierra into a report she can use to easily find data problems so she can clean them up.
- Marcive problematic subject heading service
 - The Library of Congress has finally said what they are going to do about the "Illegal aliens" subject heading. They will split it into "Noncitizens" and "Illegal immigration." Some people still have complaints about these headings, but it seems that is what LoC is going to do.
 - O Marcive has a service where they will add 650_7 into your records with alternative terms. This will allow searching on both terms and will display both terms.
 - It will change the base records.
 - Overlays from OCLC would remove these new fields, unless they were protected.
 - The other option is to pursue the Pika option.
 - This would change the display, so that you can only see the new heading, but both are still searchable.
 - This would not change the base records, or authority records.
 - Nicole asks about VuFind. Marmot is considering hosting VuFind for members who prefer it.
 - What would this mean for a library with VuFind and Pika?
 - VuFind already has the function we are considering adding to Pika, however they would function separately.
 - If we changed the base records with the Marcive method, then those changes would pass down to both Pika and VuFind.
 - Nina asks what are the drawbacks of the Marcive plan?
 - One is that the old heading the people don't like will still show up in the public catalog.
 - However, in Pika subject headings are pretty well buried.
 - They will show up in subject faceting.
 - Lisa thinks we should keep the old terms because people will still search on the old terms.
 - Jamie finds that LoC is expected to implement this change more quickly than expected.
 - Our next quarterly authority update will be in a couple of weeks, so it probably won't be that fast, but it sounds like it will be ready for the one after that.
 - o Nicole asks if we send our whole database to Marcive every quarter, or only new records.
 - We sent our whole database to Marcive several years ago, so we only send them new records. If there are changes to any of those headings, they send us those new records quarterly.
 - Most people are supporting the idea of using the Marcive service for this issue.
 - Nina suggests that a subcommittee work on the issue of finding other terms beyond Illegal aliens that we might want to change with the Marcive service.
 - This will be a fair amount of work. Each term is likely to appear in many different ways in LCSH. Each of them has to be accounted for.
 - Many people support using the Marcive service for this function.
- Jamie had suggested that we change the name of the duplicates team to Special Projects Team, since it has so many times worked on topics other than duplicates.
 - We decide to officially change the name of the group to Special Projects Team.
 - We decide to assign the topic of how to make use of the Marcive service to improve the inclusivity of our catalog to the special projects team.
- UCC will meet a week early in December to avoid the holiday.
 - Our next meeting will be on December 15th.

Ongoing Action Items

Action	Responsible parties
Work on implementing the Marcive service to improve catalog inclusivity	Special Projects Team
Investigate a load profile that would protect local cover art 856 fields, both Pika and Midwest	Lloyd
Investigate a load profile to set the 856 field group tag to LOCAL INFO, both Pika and Midwest	Lloyd
Discuss subfield 5 for 690 genre headings in Cataloging Standards document	Lloyd
Update Cataloging Standards document to explain the problem with call number prefixes in subfield d for the old printing system and subfield f for print templates.	Lloyd
Investigate Tableau tool for finding bad dedupes	Lloyd/Brandon
Create a new itype for a dummy item that will only allow local holds for the library that creates the record, and change load profile (J) to use the new dummy item.	Brandon/Lloyd
Fix load profile (J) to use new dummy item.	Lloyd
Fix the documentation for load profile (J)	Lloyd/Tammy
Create a flowchart to describe when to use which order record loader.	Lloyd/Tammy
Investigate using 0 field to indicate record needs to go to Marcive	Lloyd
Pursue joining Mountain West NACO funnel	Lloyd
Document ways to find music with no language in list 21 language problem list.	Lloyd
Develop cataloging training materials	Tammy/Lloyd
Develop flow chart for how to use the volume field	Lloyd
Investigate a new Tableau utility for finding bad volume field use	Lloyd/Brandon
Develop documentation for Marquis macro	Lloyd/Tammy

Next Duplicates Sub-committee meeting: Dec 8

Next UCC meeting: Dec 15